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St Ishmael Community Council 

                     Minutes of the Meeting held in Ferryside Village Hall 
on 5th April 2022.
PRESENT: 


Cllr J Batte, Cllr J Price, Cllr P Stephens, Cllr P Thomas, Cllr K Low and Cllr R Bloor. 
Also in attendance: Mr S Wyld
In the Chair: Cllr J Batte
1. Apologies for Absence

RESOLVED that apologies for absence be accepted from Cllr A Dalton, Cllr A Davies, Cllr VM Jones, Cllr D Afzal, Cllr H Gibbon and Cllr J Greenwell.
2. Declaration of Interests

The register of declarations of interest was made available to members.
3. Minutes

RESOLVED to confirm and sign minutes of the meeting held on the 15th March 2022 – proposed by Cllr J Price and seconded by Cllr P Stephens. 
4. Matters Arising

1. Ferryside Cemetery – The Clerk updated the Council that a meeting had been rearranged with the Baptist Union and members of Salem Chapel for the 25th April at 10.30am in Ferryside Cemetery. All members were welcome to attend or to submit questions to the Clerk. 
2. Contract with Kidwelly Under 14’s – The Clerk informed the Council that further details had been requested from Mr P Dalton before the Contract could be completed.  
3. Ferryside Village Hall – The Clerk updated the Council that advice from solicitors had not yet been sought as Mr T Hewitt, Chairman of Ferryside Village Hall, had informed the Clerk and Chairman that he would be meeting with prospective new Trustees of the Village Hall. 
4. Rights of Way – The Clerk told the Council that confirmation had been received from Caroline Ferguson that the Cliff Path would be a Category A priority as it formed part of the Coastal Path. Following a discussion, it was therefore resolved that the Clerk nominate Briardale 62/11 and the path from Llansaint towards the Sewage Works for priority. The Clerk would also enquire if the path at Tregoning was maintained by the National Trust and regarding the signage for the footpath near Iscoed Mansion.  
5. Ferryside Play Area – The Clerk updated the Council that despite several reminders to Miracle Play, only one quote had been received from Jerry Widdas. The Council decided to consider the quote as they felt strongly that the safety issues should take priority, and the swings were currently unusable. It was proposed by Cllr J Price that the quote be accepted, this was seconded by Cllr K Low.Therefore Mr J Widdas’ quote for £2380 plus VAT was resolved to be accepted along with a quote of £15.00 cap per wooden post. Amounting to a total of £2560.00 plus VAT. The Clerk would contact Mr Widdas to ask for the work to be completed as soon as possible.  
6. Bench placement near Glan yr Afon – The Clerk informed the Council that the Clerk, Chairman and Cllr A Dalton had met with Ms Duncan to discuss placing a memorial bench next to Glan yr Afon. The Clerk had subsequently emailed CCC to ask for permission for a bench to be placed on this area and was awaiting a response. 
7. Level Crossing Delays – The Clerk informed the Council that contact had been made with Network Rail following the last meeting, the position remained the same, that Network Rail were awaiting delivery of a part before the issue with the Level Crossing could be resolved. The Clerk added that contact had been made with Network Rail several times along with a request to place signs at the Level Crossing to inform residents of the delay. Members voiced frustration and concern regarding the matter. The Clerk went on to read a letter received from Mr L Francis regarding the matter.
It was resolved that the Clerk write a letter of complaint to Network Rail regarding the matter and raise of the issues in Mr Francis’ letter. 
8. Cemetery Road – The Clerk informed the Council that the road collapsing had been reported to the Highways Dept, no response had yet been received. It was also agreed that the Clerk ask Highways to place sign to inform HGV drivers that the road was unsuitable. 
9. Carninglie, Holcwm Way – The Chairman told the Council that he had sought advice from an expert on the claims by CCC that the gully on Network Rail land had become blocked, causing the flooding outside the property at Carninglie. The Chairman had been advised that the Community Council should request a drainage plan showing the blockage. It was resolved that the Clerk request this information. 
5. Planning
No items of planning had been received. 
6. Correspondence
1. Salem Cemetery




Ms H Tumelty
Noted

2. Two Minute Beach Clean Board

CCC


Noted

3. Ystadau Cymru- request for best practice example on Community Asset Transfers





OVW


Noted

4. Audit Notice 2021-22



Audit Wales

Noted

5. ST ISHMAEL COMMUNITY COUNCIL, if you're planning any events this year, we can help.



Zurich


Noted

6. REMINDER - TRAINING - FEBRUARY & MARCH 2022









OVW


Noted

7. Sports Court




J Greenwell

Noted

8. Welsh Government’s 'Consultation on how to measure the inclusion of migrants in Wales' is now live


OVW


Noted

9. Planning Applications 14.03.2022 - 18.03.2022










CCC


Noted

10. APRIL TRAINING DATES


OVW


Noted

11. Infoengine updates



CCC Partners
Noted

12. Have your say on the new ‘Innovation Strategy for Wales’









OVW


Noted

13. BIG MEADOW SEARCH


OVW


Noted

14. CETMA Project Report



CETMA

Noted

15. More Community Ownership Fund projects announced today








OVW


Noted

16. Secondary School



J Owen

Passed on to CCC to respond. 

17. Public Path Diversion Order 62/1 Ferryside
CCC


Noted

18. SONG FOR THE COMMONWEALTH & THE QUEEN'S PLATINUM JUBILEE BEACONS 2ND JUNE 2022
OVW


Noted

19. Planning Applications 21.03.2022 - 25.03.2022
CCC

Noted

20. the Corporate Joint Committee (General) (No.2) (Wales) Regulations 2022 (covering email for stakeholders)


OVW

Noted

21. Smarter working: a remote working strategy for Wales
OVW
Noted

22. Ukraine refugee crisis




CCC

Noted

23. Can you help? - Nature and us


OVW

Noted

24. Controlled burn season to end 31st March

MWWFR
Noted

25. Mainfesto for The Future



OVW

Noted

26. Applications for the Welsh Government Apprenticeship Scheme 2022 are now open!





OVW

Noted

27. CCC Chair’s Appeal – thanks for donation 

CCC

28. Introduction from 




C&P Commercial & Domestic Tree & Garden Maintenance 



Noted

29. Your electricity is moving to OVO Energy 

SSE

Noted

30. Ukraine crisis  





CCC

Noted

31. Information for Community & Town Councils
CCC

Noted

32. Carmarthenshire Community Notice Boards - WCFD Poster Help








WCFD

The Community Council agreed to display the posters in their Noticeboards. 

33. Ferryside Level Crossing lifting barriers  

Mr L Francis 
Discussed in Matters Arising 4.7
The Clerk also told the Council about a conversation that had taken place between the Clerk, Cllr A Dalton and Mrs L Jenkins of the Classic Car Club. Mrs Jenkins had raised the issue of the donation of the defibrillator to the Community, the Classic Car Club had been promised that the Community Council would publicise the donation, but this had failed to happen. The Clerk had asked Mrs Jenkins to write to the Community Council with details and this would be considered.
Members of the Council remembered the agreement and felt that this should be honoured once Mrs Jenkins wrote in with the details. 

7. Financial Assistance 
Three requests for Financial Assistance were received:
Kids Cancer Charity – this was deferred as a Financial Statement had not been received.

Stish Consultation Costs – It was noted that the Stish Consultation Team had considered quotes to ensure value for money, which had been received from Gomer Press for £215 for leaflets and posters. However, quotes from Pro Print (leaflets) and Adrian Dyer (posters) amounted to £144.24.

It was agreed to pay £114.24 in lieu of 500 leaflets and £12.00 for the hire of Llansaint Hall. It was noted that a further invoice of £30.00 for posters would be received in the future. 
Disasters Emergency Fund – Ukraine Humanitarian Appeal – The Clerk advised the Council that cheque payments were not accepted by DEC. It was resolved that the Clerk investigate if money could be donated to a third-party raising money for DEC (or similar) via cheque.
Cllr R Bloor brought to the attention of the Council that the Ferryside Sports and Social Club were raising money for a Ukraine Appeal. 
8. Accounts 
FSEG – Electric standing charge plus usage - £11.32
Julie Rees – Clerk’s salary plus 5 additional hours for additional Jubilee work - £585.15

Julie Rees – Clerk’s travelling expenses - £19.62

Julie Rees – Clerk’s general expenses £58.17

One Voice Wales – Annual Membership 2022-23 - £324.00

CCC – Annual Lease of Ferryside Playing Fields 25/03/22-24/03/23 - £590.00
CCC – Footway lighting charges April 21 – March 22 – NET £661.61 VAT £132.32 GROSS £793.93
CCC – Annual License for Ferryside Playing Fields - £2.00
CCC – Replacement of Community Lanterns for Year 2022 (to be invoiced annually until 2028/29 – NET £347.50 VAT £69.50 GROSS £417.00
Piers Tillotson – Handyman work and materials - £355.25
SSE – Ferryside Christmas lights unmetered supply - £126.72

Llansaint Welfare Hall – Hire of Hall on behalf of Stish Consultation Team - £12.00

Pro Print – 500 leaflets printed on behalf of the Stish Consultation Team – NET £95.20 VAT £19.04 GROSS £114.24 

Payments were proposed by Cllr J Price and seconded by Cllr R Bloor. All in agreement, cheques were duly signed
9. BT Kiosk – ideas for use
The Council discussed the possibilities for the BT Kiosk but due to its current location, all ideas seemed flawed. 
It was therefore resolved that the Clerk investigate the cost, any planning permission required and contact CCC regarding the new location for the kiosk (in place of the broken bicycle racks in the Ferryside Car Park).  

10. Queen’s Platinum Jubilee Update

The Clerk updated the Council on the Jubilee preparations including the meeting at Ferryside Hall with members of the Community. 
The Clerk informed that Council that the Platinum Jubilee Gas Fuel Beacon was priced at £490.00 plus VAT. The Clerk also informed the Council that Platinum Jubilee Medals would cost between £2.35 and £4.05 depending on the number ordered and the type of presentation chosen. For example, 50 x medals on a presentation card would cost £165 plus VAT and postage. 
It was agreed that a fire pit could be purchased in place of the official beacon to be more sustainable, or a used oil drum would also be considered. No more than £250.00 should be spend on this item. It was also agreed that once the numbers of under 11’s within the community had been ascertained, medals should be ordered on presentation cards. 
Cllr P Thomas agreed to try to arrange a band to perform at the Picnic in the Park on the 5th June. 

The Clerk was advised to contact Gwyn Price in Trimsaran to book a 20 seater bus for the events on the 2nd and 5th June. 
11. 
Any Other Business 
11.1 The Clerk informed the Council that it had become clear in the last few     days that none of the bank signatories had submitted a nomination for the Council. Therefore, it would be necessary to select 2 new bank signatories immediately. It was agreed that Cllr A Dalton and Cllr D Afzal become the new bank signatories, the Clerk had confirmed with them both that they would be happy to do so, and more signatories would be agreed at the Annual Meeting in May. 
11.2 Cllr R Bloor informed the Council that the Sports and Social Club would be happy to display posters of the Jubilee events.
11.3 Cllr R Bloor asked the Council to consider writing to Welsh Water regarding the issues with the sewage system overflowing at Glan yr Ystrad and Glan Morfa. It was agreed that the Clerk would write to Welsh Water. 
11.4 Cllr P Thomas asked the Council to inform Highways again regarding the potholes and the overhanging trees on the Queens Road. 

11.5 Cllr P Stephens informed the Council that large boxes of wildflower seeds could be purchased in Berry Feeds near Kidwelly. This was to be noted for the future.  
11.6 Cllr J Batte informed the Council that he would be standing down at the May election and thanked all the members and the Clerk for their efforts. Also wishing them well for the future. Cllr J Price reiterated the Chairman’s words as she would also be standing down. Cllr P Thomas thanked Cllr J Batte and Cllr J Price on behalf of the members for all their hard work for the Council. 

There being no other business, the meeting closed at 8:30pm.
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